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Bellarmine University Staff Council

Minutes of Meeting, March 13, 2008

The Bellarmine Staff Council met March 13, 2008 at 10a.m. in the Fireplace Room of Horrigan Hall.  

Attendance:

Present:  Chair Jared Burton, Vice Chair Ken Lundgren, Allison Becker, Cornell Craig, Maria Gonzalez, Rose House, Sherry Pile, Sharon Raney, Lois Roby, Jennifer Schum, Marla Smith and Rita Yates  

Absent:  Beth Davis, Ted Palmer, Ann Reed, Lucy Burns, Renee Hicks, Larry Modesty, Heather Snow and Nettie Wilson
Welcome:  Chair Jared Burton welcomed the committee and thanked everyone for support during his family’s difficult time.  Marla Smith opened the meeting with a prayer. 

Approval of Minutes:  Marla Smith made a motion to accept the minutes of the last meeting and Cornell Craig seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

Chair Report:  Jared Burton reported the following:
· Summer Hours - The recent proposal has been tabled for now. 

· Lost Key Policy - Jared is working with Kristie McGee and the Faculty Council on this. He will check to see if there is a written policy and see if the committee (J. Burton, C. Craig, R. Yates, M. Gonzalez) should meet with them.  

· Bylaws/Membership - Jared, Ken Lundgren and Lynn Bynum will meet next week to discuss the structure of the council since the university reporting structure has changed.  Jared also will contact members who do not attend regularly to confirm their continued interest.

· Time Cards - Jared will request a round-table discussion with Bob Zimlich about timecards 

President’s Report:  Dr. McGowan reported the following:
· The Bellarmine inclement weather policy has been changed. A single policy will now apply to students and staff alike. There will always be staff on campus to take care of the students.

· Regarding the Master Plan:
· A new parking garage remains a priority

· A future addition to Horrigan Hall will provide more classrooms and office space

· A lifetime recreation and sports center is being discussed
· Admissions confirmations are slower than expected, primarily due to the economy and the state college funding issues

· SACS officials will be on campus March 25, 26 and 27. Please help spread the word about QEP to our departments.

· Health insurance – The HMO plan will continue for now.
· Staff and Faculty surveys will be repeated in approximately two years. The last survey indicated high employee satisfaction with summer hours, employee awards and recognition. 
· No decision has been made regarding summer hours for this year.  

· Staff Council should help with professional/staff development in areas such as inclusion and awareness of racial, sexual harassment.

· Human Resources is looking at salary ranges, where we are and how we are doing. Salaries will be tied to professional development and training/experience.
· It is time to reconsider the purpose of Staff Council. Elected representatives should bring problems forward, working in close relationship with Lynn Bynum. Council should focus on community building and hospitality, examples: services projects and staff night at ballgames. A lot of matters can be handled informally as well by communicating with Dr. McGowan; “What would you think if we explored this?”
Committee Reports:

· Communications Committee - Allison Becker reported that the next newsletter will be ready in April. News articles can be submitted to Maria Gonzalez.

· Nominations, Elections/Bylaws Committee - Ted Palmer was absent, but Jared reported that Ted will continue to work with the committee.

· Staff Development/Social Committee - Jennifer Schum said the council potluck will be on March 28 in Hilary’s, 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. Marla will submit information to Bellarmine Today.  Nettie is working with HR to set up the next Lunch and Learn.  Jared will work on funding for the picnic. Jennie Volpert offered soft drinks for the event.

· Employee Affairs/Benefits - Marla Smith reported that the benefits committee is working with Lynn Bynum to explore the possibility of supplementing disability with vacation pay. 
Adjournment:  With no further business, the meeting ended at approximately 11:30.
